
Exhibition of Draft Marulan Flood Study  
 
 

Goulburn Mulwaree Council gives notice of the public exhibition of the Draft Marulan Flood 
Study. Unlike Goulburn, Marulan is sited at the top of two catchments and does not have any 
proximity to rivers and the impacts of riverine flooding.  However, Marulan does have creeks 
and watercourses which are located within the town and surrounding rural 
catchment.  Furthermore, some areas within the town are known to experience problems 
with overland flows and stormwater.  The risks to life and property still apply to flooding 
whether due to overland flow or riverine flooding.   

A Draft Flood Study has been prepared by GRC Hydro and is on public exhibition from 
Friday 3 March,2023. 

The Draft Flood Study defines and identifies the extent and hazard for a range of flood 

events in Marulan with the development of a hydraulic model to simulate flood behaviour.  It 

applies sensitivity analysis to the model including consideration of climate change and other 

selected factors.  

 

Exhibition details:  

The Draft Marulan Flood Study and supporting information will be on public exhibition from 

Friday, 3 March, 2023 until close of business Monday, 3 April, 2023. It will be available 

to view at the Civic Centre (184 Bourke Street Goulburn), the Goulburn Mulwaree Library 

during business hours or online on the Goulburn Mulwaree Council web site 

www.goulburn.nsw.gov.au under the “Public Exhibition” section.   

 

Submissions shall be made in writing addressed to the General Manager, with the subject 

heading ‘Draft Marulan Flood Study’ in person at the Civic Centre, 184 Bourke Street, 

Goulburn, via post to Locked Bag 22 Goulburn, NSW, 2580 or emailed to 

council@goulburn.nsw.gov.au.   

 

Please note, submissions may be made public in accordance with the Government 

Information (Public Access) Act 2009 including both the substance and the identity of the 

author. Submissions may be provided or published in Council reports and correspondence, 

on Council’s website, to government agencies, in court proceedings or to any person 

seeking a copy. The onus is on anyone making a submission to advise if they have made 

any political donations within the last two (2) years.  

 

Contact Details:   

It is recommended that appointments are made with planning staff to allow for one-
on-one information to be provided specific to your property. If you would like to speak 
with a Council officer, please contact Council’s Strategic Planning Team on (02) 4823 4534 
during business hours to arrange an appointment. 
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